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TAYLOR TIMES 

ENJOY 
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BEAUTY 
OF 
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THE UNIVERSITY OF TENNESSEE IS 
A UNIVERSITY "ON THE MOVE" ! 

UTK was selected as one of the 
twenty colleges/universities 
"on the move" in the book, 
Searching for Academic 
Excellence, by J. Wade Gilley, 
Kenneth A. Fulmer, and Sally 
J. Rethlingshoefer. one of 
UTK's strengths is that it is 
"the only public institution 
in the state to encompass a 
full range of professional 
schools. " The article 
highlighted the East Tennessee 
area, the area's support of 
UTK, UTK's accomplishments, 
and its bright future. A copy 
of the article is in PLI so 
please drop by and read it. We 
all are a part of UTK's 
success. 

Volume 1, Number 9 

THE COLLEGE OF LAW IS A STAR! 
The College of Law was the 
"star" of the television 
program, "This Is Tennessee" 
Sunday, September 28, on 
Channel 2. The eight-minute 
program spotlighted the Legal 
Clinic and the "Alternatives 
to Prison" project. This is a 
regular series featuring UT 
programs and activities, and 
may be a worthy basis for 
switching on the TV set on a 
sleepy sunday afternoon. 

PUBLIC LAW 
INSTITUTE 
THE COLLEGE OF PRACTICAL LAW: 

, A Law School Course for High 
School Students. 

The College of Practical 
Law, coordinated by Professor 
Grayfred Gray, offers area 
high school students a free 
family law course taught by 
law students. The course will 
meet at GCT on Tuesdays, 
October 7 through November 11, 
from 5 to 8 p. m. Law students 
in Professor Gray's "Teaching 
Clients the Law" class will 
teach Tennessee family and 
juvenile court law, matters 
which are close to the lives 
of most high school students. 
The first course, which was 
offered in cooperation with 
the Knoxville Bar Association> 
as is this year's, was a 
success. We hope this will 
become a regular public 
service activity of GCT. 

October 2, 1986 



tAYLOR UMES 

CALENDAR 
-

OCTOBER 1986 
October 2 

Christian Legal Society -
5:00 p.m. See bulletin board 
Meets every other Thursday 

October 7 
CLS Prayer Breakfast at 
Smokey's at 8:00 a.m. 
Meets every other Tuesday 

October 8 
Meeting for 3Ls - Moot Court 
Room - 11:00-11:15 a.m. 

October 8-10 
Consortium in Atlanta 

October 13 
Deadline for TJN Editorial 
Board applications 

October 27-31 
Sign-up for clinic, trial 
practice, and seminars -
For Spring Semester 1987 
Student Records Office 

October 29 
Bicentennial Debate 
Moot Court Room 
11:00 a. m. to noon 

NOVEMBER 1986 
November 3-7 

Pre-registration for Spring 
Semester 1987 

November 5 
3L Composite Pictures Taken 
by Ray Wolf - Room 104 -
3:00-9:00 p.m. - see Tim 
Warnock for details 

November 6 
Survival Seminar 

November 8 
Homecoming - Open House 

November 13-15 
Regionals of National Moot 
Court Competition 

November 26 
On Campus Interviews End 

November 27-28 
Thanksgiving Holidays 

-2- October 2. 1966 

I YOU SHOULD 
I KNOW ... 

EDITORIAL OOARD APPLICATION 
PROCEDURES ANNOUNCED 

The Tennessee Judicial 
Newsletter is holding its 
Editorial Board selection 
process during the first two 
weeks of October. All second­
and third-year law students 
are encouraged to try out. 
The Board is generally 
composed of six members and is 
selected by the current 
Editor-in-Chief. The function 
of the Board is to assist the 
Editor-in-Chief in preparing 
the Tennessee Judicial 
Newsletter for publication and 
distribution to its 
subscribers. The duties of the 
board members include editing 
case summaries, acquiring 
articles, and writing articles 
and summaries when necessary. 
Students interested in 
becoming a member of the 
Editorial Board of the 
Tennessee Judicial Newsletter 
should pick up the information 
packet in the Public Law 
Institute, Suite 14. 
Application deadline: Monday, 
October 13. 

****************************** 

SURVIVAL SEMINAR 
Sponsored by the Knoxville 
Barristers 
Thursday, November 6, 1986 
Small Assembly Room, in the 
City-County Building 
For further information: call 
Cecilia Lambert 525-5134; or 
Robyn Askew 522-4400; or 
Tom Mabry 546-8706 
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TAYLOR TIMES 
WE'RE HERE FOR YOU 
The following is a correction 
and addition from September's 
Taylor Times. 

Room Reservations -
Ann Higgins in the Records 
Office 

Student Organizations -
Julie Hardin or Betty 
stuart in PLI 

***************************** 

GERALD MCGINLEY TO STAY 
"DOWN UNDER" 
Professor Gerald McGinley has 
found Adelaide, Australia to 
his liking and has decided to 
resign his position as a law 
professor at GCT. He invites 
everyone to stop by when they 
are "in the neighborhood." 

****************************** 

JOHN SOBIESKI SELECTED AS 
LINDSAY YOUNG PROFESSOR OF LAW 
On the recommendation of the 
Acting Dean and with the 
approval of the Provost and 
Chancellor, John L. Sobieski, 
Jr. , who has been with the 
College of Law since 1972, has 
been selected as the Lindsay 
Young Professor of Law. 
Congratulations, John! 

****************************** 

MOOT COURT TEAM TRYOUTS 
Watch the Moot Court Bulletin 
Board for tryout information 
for the following teams: 
International, Tax, Labor, and 
National Trial. October dates 
are scheduled for each. 

- 3 - October 2, 1986 

A RIGHT TO BEAR ARMS? 
MOOT COURT DEBATE PLANNED 
THIS FALL 

On Wednesday, October 29, 
the Knoxville-Knox County 
Constitution Bicentennial 
Commission, the University of 
Tennessee College of Law, and 
the SBA will sponsor a Moot 
Court program on the subject 
of the right to bear arms. Law 
students will argue the 

--­

constitutional issues in an 
appellate argument format, 
then the presiding judge will 
open the discussion to the 
audience and elicit reactions 
and conunents. 

The basis for the argument 
will be the adoption of a 
fictitious city ordinance 
prohibiting the possession of 
all firearms above a certain 
caliber and the arrest of a 
citizen for violating the 
ordinance. 

This moot court "debate" 
will be held in the Moot Court 
Room from 11:00 a. m. to 12:00 
noon. The public will be 
invited and encouraged to 
participate. 

If you are interested in 
participating, please see 
Scott Davis, Dean Julie Hardin 
or Betty Stuart in the Public 
Law Institute. 

****************************** 

BENCH- BAR CONFERENCE 
Hyatt Regency Hotel 
November 14 - 9:00 to 4:30 
The purpose of this conference 
is to improve and encourage 
communication between the 
Bench and the Bar. It is free 
to law students. Moderators 
will be presenting areas of 
difficulty as seen by judges 
and lawyers. 
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NATIONAL MOOT COURT REGIONALS 

TO BE HOSTED BY GCT NOVEMBER 

13-15 

The University of Tennessee 
College of Law will host 
other regional colleges for 
this year's National Moot 
Court Competition. Susan 
Bartell, Kate Stephenson, and 
Lynn Taylor will represent 
GCT, and compete against teams 
from L.S.U., Vanderbilt, 
Tulane, Loyola, the University 
of Mississippi, Mississippi 
College, Memphis State 
University, the University of 
Alabama, Southern University, 
and Cumberland College. We 
wish our team luck, and look 
forward to all the others 
being with us. 

STUDENTS - WANT YOUR MONEY? 

In order to pick up a check 
(such as a loan check) from 

the Bursar's Office, you must 
bring your fee receipt an
_
d __ _ 

your ID with you. It may seem 
an inconvenience, but them's 
the rules. 

CAREER -�f 
SERVICES �-�-:. 
Hours: 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
Ms. Gillespie's hours for 
career counseling or resume 
consultation: 
By appointment: 10-11:00 a.m. 

& 2-4:00 p.m. 
Walk-in: 11:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 

October 2, 1986 

SOUTHEASTERN 
LAW PLACEMENT 
CONSORTIUM, INC. 

1986 Recruiting Conference 
The Waverly Hotel 
Atlanta, Georgia 
October 9-11 

STAT-WORK 
Question: How can I earn extra 
money without committing 15 to 
20 hours a week to a part-time 
job? 
Answer: Sign up on the STAT 
roster! 
Question: What can I do to 
gain practical hands on 
experience in my particular 
areas of interest? 
Answer: Sign up on the STAT 
roster! 
Question: What is STAT? 
Answer: Employers frequently 
call Career Services seeking 
students for temporary 
assignments such as updating a 
firm library, drafting a legal 
document, researching a case, 
or filling in for a 
vacationing clerk. 
Students on the STAT roster 
are contacted and given a 
brief summary of the type of 
work needed and the expected 
duration. If interested, the 
student is referred directly 
to the employer to discuss 
details and salary 
arrangements. There is no 
limit to the number of times 
students may accept or decline 
a STAT referral. 
Question: How do I get my name 
on the STAT roster? 
Answer: Getting on the STAT 
roster is simple--just come 
down to Career Services and 
sign up. 



!AYLOR TIMES 

FACULTY/ 
STAFF NEWS 
PROF. GARY ANDERSON 

• • •  is·working with the School 
of Social Work on an 
"Alternative Sentencing 
Project. " 

ALLEN BOYER • • •  
• • •  has been asked by The New 

York Times to review Of 
Prisons and Ideas by Milovan 
Djilas • 

• • •  will review Nights in the 
Gardens of Brooklyn by Harvey 
Swadoe for The Cleveland Plain 
Dealer. 

• • •  will review for Modern 
Fiction Studies, a scholarly 
journal from Purdue: A 
Biography of James Jones, by 
Frank MacShane; A Biography of 
Dashiell Harnett, by Julian 
Symons; and The American 
Private Eye, by David Geherin. 

NEIL COHEN • • •  
serves as an ad hoc 

member of the Tennessee 
Sentencing Commission which is 
rewriting the penal code and 
sentencing structure for the 
state. 

• • •  is a consultant to the 
Tennessee Supreme Court's 
Advisory Commission on Civil 
Procedure which has been 
writing a proposed code of 
evidence for Tennessee for the 
past two years. 

JOSEPH COOK ••• 
• • •  will coordinate the 
regional of the National Moot 
Court Competition to be held 
at GCT in November. 

-5- october 2 J9Rfi 

LARRY DESSEM • • •  
• • •  spent a week this summer 

at the University of New 
Mexico Law School working with 
the computer software that the 
Legal Clinic has acquired. 

• • •  is assisting in the trial 
of one of the cases he 
previously handled for the 
Department of Justice . 

• • •  wrote an article on 
congressional standing to sue 
which will be published later 
this year in the Notre Dame 
Law Review. 

GRAYFRED GRAY 
• • •  read his poetry at the 

Wrangler Restaurant, Friday, 
September 26 along with three 
other Knoxville poets . 

JULIE HARDIN • • •  
• • •  coordinated the annual 

meeting of the Tennessee 
General Sessions Judges 
Conference in Chattanooga, 
Sept. 17-20. 

• • •  is teaching an evening 
course entitled "Teachers and 
the Law" through the College 
of Education this fall. 

JIM KIRBY • • •  
• • •  will promote his new book, 

Fumble, at the Kentucky Book 
Fair in Frankfurt, November 
22. 

• • •  attended The Pittsburgh 
Press Book and Author Dinner, 
September 10, in Pittsburgh to 
answer the question, "Did the 
truth come out in a famous 
trial about a possible fix in 
a Southeastern Conference 
football game more than 20 
years ago?" 
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JERRY PHILLIPS . • •  
• • .  continues his work with 
Governor Alexander's Torts 
Commission. 

CARL PIERCE 

• • .  served on UT's NEH 
Fellowship Selection 
Committee. 

NICKI RUSSLER 
• • .  will serve as Campus Chest 

�dinator for the College of 
Law this year. 

JOHN SEBERT • • .  
• • •  is committed to produce a 
second edition of Remedies: 
Damages, Equity and 
Restitution with coauthor 
Robert s. Thompson of the 
Southern California Law 
Center. 

DOUG WICKHAM 
• . .  will be on leave as of 

January 1987 to be "of 
counsel" with the Raleigh, 
North Carolina firm of 
Sanford, Adams, McCulloch & 

Beard. 

CHimYL MAYS AND JULIE HARDIN 

HONORED FOR VOLUNTEER EFFORTS 

Acting Dean John Sebert 
escorted Cheryl Mays (Julie 
Hardin was in Chattanooga with 
the General Sessions Judges) 
to a luncheon at Chancellor 
Reese's home honoring her 
efforts as a community 
volunteer. Cheryl, Placement 
Assistant in Career Services, 
serves as a volunteer 
counselor, board member, and 
trainer for new counselors at 
the Knoxville Rape Crisis 
Center. She also counsels 
unwed mothers at the Florence 
Crittenton Home. In addition, 
Cheryl is helping with a new 
home for battered women being 
sponsored by Volunteers of 
America, and she will be a 
delegate to the Bicentennial 
Constitutional Convention 
being held in Nashville . 

Julie Hardin, the Associate 
Dean for External Affairs, has 
devoted extensive efforts over 
recent years to assure 
increased attention to the 
interests of children in our 
judicial and social service 
system. Julie chairs the 
Tennessee Young Lawyers 
Conference Committee on Child 
Advocacy, and she recently 
coordinated the Conference's 
Missing Children Project. She 
is now Vice Chair of the 
American Bar Association/Young 
Lawyers Division Child 
Advocacy & Protection 
Committee. Julie serves as 
co-director of the Knox Area 
Mock Trial Competition and is 
a member of the Steering 
Committee of the 
Knoxville-Knox County 
Constitution Bicentennial 
Commission. 
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lAVLOR tiMES 
John Sebert's wife, Suzanne, 
Director of Welfare and 
Institutions for Knox County 
since 1980, has been named as 
a finalist in the government 
category of the second annual 
YWCA Tribute to Women. 
Congratulations and good luck, 
Suzanne! 

Missy Richmond, Word 
Processing Specialist, was 
married to Greg Hankins on 
September 13 at 7 :00 p. m. in 
the Concord Baptist Church. 
After honeymooning in Myrtle 
Beach, Missy and Greg have set 
up housekeeping in West 
Knoxville. Here's to many 
happy, productive years 
together! 

Doug Thompson, a third-year 
law student, participated in 
an attempt to apprehend a 
purse snatcher on, around, and 
near GCT last week. His 
efforts have been immortalized 
in Sam Venable's column in The 
News-Sentinel. Good work, --­
Doug! 

TAYLOR TRIVIA: What GCT 
professor broke the law daily 
for over a year until nabbed 
by an alert Knoxville 
policeman? 
Answer to last month's Taylor 
Trivia: Dean Julie Hardin 

October 2, 1986 

WE WELCOME NEW STAFF MEMBERS! 

The new Senior Admissions 
Clerk in the Admissions Office 
is Elizabeth (Beth) McNabb. 
Beth worked as a secretary/ 
receptionist at Furrow 
Machinery Corporation before 
coming to GCT. She will enjoy 
the flex-year job because her 
parents live in Myrtle Beach. 

Diane "De" Burns is the new 
Senior Library Clerk in the 
Law Library. De, her husband, 
and 12-year-old son live in 
West Knoxville. De managed a 
department in K-Mart before 
joining the GCT family. Her 
hobbies include rappelling, 
sailing her 21-foot sailboat, 
playing concert piano, 
painting landscapes in oil, 
and keeping scores for her 
husband's baseball teams. De 
also holds a Federal Firearms 
License which means she can 
reload. 

Welcome, Beth and De! 
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